Our memories of the stay in Lithuania

From September 27 to October 4 we were on our first (and still the best) meeting in Lithuania.

It all started on Saturday morning when we boarded with a good mood on the train. We enjoyed this way by the train to Prague. Before we took a bus the airport, we had gone to the centre of Prague. Prague is a very beautiful town. 
Travel by air was fast and comfortable. We changed our plane in Frankfurt and next stop was Riga. Woow!! There we spent one night and the next day we went to explore the beauty the capital city of Latvia. We saw a lot of buildings such as St. Peter, Geburt Cathedral or the Monument of Freedom by Karlis Zale.

From Riga we went by bus to the Šiauliai in Lithuania. The Šiauliai was the target of our journey. We spend there five unforgettable days. 

We visited presentation of local education system at the town hall on the monday. We saw the school of our Lithuania's friends.The most interesting for us was a big iron fox, which was located near a large lake. In the evening we were invited for a dinner in a traditional restaurant called Arkos. 
On Tuesday we had a trip to Naisiai, there were a lot of interesting wooden objects. Various sculptures, gates, columns and other structures. We tasted Cepelinai and borsch. Then we visited the world famous Mount Cross (Hill of Crosses). It is a small hill, which is completely covered with crosses in various forms. And then we visited a water supply museum, too. 

The next day was long - the sun was shining, and we smiled and walked along the beach and enjoyed the view of the beautiful blue sea. National Park Kuršių Nerija was great. We walked even cross the sand dunes. We finished our trip in The Witches wood.

On the Thursday we had a presentation about national disasters and endangered animals in our country. We were afraid and our voice was quiet. Do not worry! It turned out well!In the afternoon we visited the Kurtuvenai park and a horse farm (stud farm). We saw a wooden baroque barn from 18th Century and Kurtuvenai church. We closed the week with dinner in Kurtuvenai. We ate, danced national dances and enjoyed a great time.

We left our hotel on Friday and went to Riga again. There we bought a sweet chocolate in the chocolate museum.

Saturday was long. The journey by bus, by plane and finally by the train was exhausting. We arrived late at night to the Bohumin station. 

Thank you for the opportunity to attend the meeting in Lithuania and we could see a lot of new things, new traditions, historical sights and great people. 

                                                                                     Hana Hodulíková and Denisa Piačková 

